HAZEL DELL LITTLE LEAGUE

BOARD of VOLUNTEERS MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, June 5th 2022 HDLL Boardroom

PRESENT

Adam Reinke, Ron Liebelt, Craig Kiggins, James Wesner, Brian King, Karen King, Brittany Dreier, Jessica Myers, Casey Myers, Kendall Potter, Heidi Schultz, John Kiggins, Dave Stein, Huck Schultz

CALL to ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.

APPROVAL of PRIOR MINUTES

Adam Reinke made a motion to approve the minutes of May 15, 2022; Ron Liebelt seconded the motion. With no further discussion, the motion carried.

AGENDA ITEMS

Auction Recap and Discussion

- The auction brought in a record net total of \$62,426. Auction chairs Karen King and Jessica Myers asked for feedback for next year's planning. Karen and Jessica have committed to chairing the 2023 auction, as well.
- The new picnic tables asked for in the paddle raise have been ordered and will arrive prior to the All Star tournaments. The paver area will have to wait for the off season. Many suggestions were discussed as ways to raise additional funds for the paver area by selling personalized pavers.

All Star Discussion

- Managers for the 2022 All Star teams were approved: Herb Green, Juniors; Dave Stein, Majors;
 John Kiggins, Minors.
- All Star players will be announced at Closing Ceremonies. Swag and uniforms must be ordered
 by end of that weekend. Supply chain issues for uniform items were discussed. Athlete's Corner
 will set up a team store for ordering.
- HDLL is hosting three of the District 6 tournaments. Discussion was held regarding volunteer needs and tournament dates.

Closing Ceremonies

Discussion was held regarding details for Closing Ceremonies. Plans include a dunk tank, treats, pizza and drinks. Younger kids will be excused from ceremonies earlier than older players.
 Kendall Potter will be the point person for planning.

OTHER BUSINESS

- Craig suggested coaches for next year's season need to be identified now. John said he will work on plans for coach development for next year.
- Jaime made the board aware of requests from parents to add small trash cans to the bathrooms for disposal of feminine hygiene products. It was also suggested a baby changing station could be added to one of the bathrooms.

- Casey asked about identifying Fall Ball coaches. He also noted that plans for kickball games and other social events for this year did not materialize. Would like to see these focused on again next year.
- Jessica suggested that an Event Coordinator position be added to the Board of Volunteers.
 Karen pointed out that Parent Coordinator and Auction Chair really go hand in hand and can be done by one person.
- Heidi suggested the board re-evaluate the dollars in the budget reserved for All Star teams traveling to state tournaments, as well as the philosophy behind the reserve.
- John suggested a portion of concession sales during tournaments be set aside for All Star budgets.

MEETING ADJOURNED

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:30PM.

NEXT MEETING

July 31, 2022 in the Board Room